 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

October 4, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Scott Prentiss.
Attendees for the Board: 

Scott Prentiss 

David Ragion 
William Higgins 
Vincent Grady 

Paul Benis 

Donald Hayward 

Maureen Brennan
Peter Falk
Also, in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
Public Comment
Debbie Chapin asked about the status of Open House.  Maureen Brennan states it is still being worked on.  

The meeting minutes from June and September were read aloud.  Motion to approve by Peter Falk, 2nd by Vice President Vincent Grady.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Motion by President Scott Prentiss, 2nd by Peter Falk to go out of order and into Executive Session to discuss personnel matters at 7:45 p.m.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Board came out of Executive Session at 8:47 p.m. with no votes taken. 

The Treasurers Report was passed out and discussed.  Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by Peter Falk to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

The Fire Marshals Report was passed out and discussed.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by Vice President Vincent Grady to approve as presented.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed.  Vice President Vincent Grady asked  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski if we had received a Grant and if there was a cost to the District.   Deputy Chief Januszewski stated we were awarded $2500.00.  President Scott Prentiss asked when we would start to participate in the R & D Grant.  Deputy Chief Januszewski stated we would participate in 3D tracking and imaging.  Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Vice President Vincent Grady to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed.  Peter Falk asked about the video for recruitment of cadets for the department that was on You Tube and the rights not obtained. Peter Falk discussed using ETV and creating our own recruitment video.  Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by Paul Bens to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Old Business
President Scott Prentiss would like to discuss the replacement of Commissioner vacancy.  The Board agreed to discuss the replacement at the next month meeting. 

Maureen Brennan stated she would like to hold off on the open house due to time commitments. 

David Ragion reports 6 cadets at this time.  He also stated he is reaching out to former cadets.
Donald Hayward reported the signs have generated 6 new members.  President Scott Prentiss asked Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski if the new background check systems was working. Deputy Chief Januszewski stated it is good for initial checks. 

Committee
Chief Edward Richards stated he has the prices for the 2 new apparatus.  Some of the capitol fund monies can be used to offset the costs.  Chief Richards also stated he is looking into lease options.  President Scott Prentiss asked about the time lines.  Chief Richards state he is waiting for updated plans.  

New Business
None

Motion to adjourn at 9:40 p.m. approved by unanimous voice vote.

Respectfully Submitted, 

William Higgins 

Clerk-Treasurer

